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August 24, 2023

Ms. Julie Hamlin

Community Development Manager

DuPage County Community Development Commission
421 N. County Farm Road, Room 2-800

Wheaton, IL 60187

Re: Alden Foundation - Opportunity and Notice to Comment
Dear Ms. Hamlin,

The Village of Addison is pleased to provide this letter as an official opportunity and
notice to comment on the proposed affordable senior housing development within the
Village of Addison. The Village fully supports the Alden Addison Horizon Affordable
Senior Housing Development.

Following a public hearing on November 10, 2021, the Village approved all zoning
actions necessary for the project on December 20, 2021. In doing so, the Village found
that the proposed development is of benefit to the community and the neighborhood of
which it is a part. The Village further found that the property is suitable for an affordable
senior housing development and that it is compatible with the recommendations of the
Village of Addison Comprehensive Plan.

The Village is very excited about this project and all of the wonderful benefits it brings to
our community. We are equally excited to work with and partner with the Alden
Foundation. Please let this letter serve as the Village’s official opportunity and notice to
comment.

Sincer

Richard H. Veenstra
Mayor, Village of Addison
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